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The United States welcomes Secretary-General Guterres’ appointment of
Henrietta Holsman Fore as Executive Director of the United Nations Children’s
Fund (UNICEF). Ms. Fore has had a long and distinguished career in public
service, private sector, and nonprofit leadership, including as Administrator
of the U.S. Agency for International Development and Under Secretary of State
for Management. Over the course of her career, Ms. Fore has worked to
champion economic development, education and health, security and good
governance, and humanitarian assistance for the most vulnerable in the world.
Most recently, Ms. Fore has served as Chairperson and Board Member for
several private sector and non-profit institutions.

Ms. Fore will be a powerful voice on behalf of the world’s children in her
new position with the UN. In January, she will succeed current Executive
Director Anthony Lake, whose leadership, dedication, and compassion have been
exemplary. We thank Mr. Lake for his seven years of tireless service to
UNICEF.
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